November 2024

Debating Club Updates

Congratulations to the senior debating team who won their first debate of the year against
St Andrews College Dublin. The debate took place on the 16th of October and they received
news that they had won on Monday. This debate was part of the Concern debates
competition. The team was opposing the motion “ School strikes are the only effective way
for young people to have a voice on climate change “. Our team captain was Alannah
Somers, second speaker was Ella Cashman , third speaker was Ava Brady and fourth
speaker was Kate Miller. The team all gave amazing speeches and some great rebuttal
and secured the victory! Well done to all involved (written by Claire McGrath)

Junior Debate Club is a great way to get involved in the school. You can get the
chance to meet new people and anyone from 1st-3rd is welcome to join us. Debate is
also a great way to learn life skills, while being passionate about something, and
fighting for what you believe in. It's a great way to practice life skills like public
speaking, which will help you with future presentations and CBA's. The speech writing
will help with English projects, and youll learn how to speak calmly and confidently,
and how to project your voice effectively. We're hoping to go to a debate this year
against another school. If you want to join we do games, that are silly and fun but are
great confidence builders, on every second Friday at lunch. If you are interested in
joining please contact Ms Ronan or Ms Cunningham on teams. (written by Isabella
Craven 2nd Year)




